MEMORANDUM

TO:

Charlotte City Council

FROM:

Thomas M. Hitch, City Attorney

RE:

CITY ATTORNEY REPORT

DATE:

September 21, 2017

The following is my report to the City Council on several issues in which our office has been engaged since the last Council meeting:

- 1. <u>Additional Ordinance Revision</u>. In this packet, the Council will find another ordinance that we have prepared. In the attached transmittal email, I indicate that this ordinance is intended to conform the minor in possession offense with recent changes to state law.
- 2. Research into Vacating Public Streets. I have been contacted by the City Manager and have been asked to research the issue on vacating a portion of a public street near the Hayes Green Beach Hospital. I will be providing guidance to City staff prior to the next Council meeting.

TMH:ddy